



Bulletin Edition #1203(cv12/z5): 9 June 2020

President: Bron Anderson | Secretary: David Cockshell | District Governor: Jane Owens | RI President: Mark Maloney

**<u>President's Message</u>**: Bron Anderson

## **District Awards**

We are pleased to be the recipient of the 2019-20 District Youth Award, along with the Rotary Clubs of Prospect and Adelaide. Congratulations to everyone on this achievement and in particular, David Weatherley for his leadership as the Youth Services Director and the Wheels in Motion program.

## eConnections with DG Jane

The **eConnections** on *Monday 15 June at 6.30pm* will be with guests Trude Grice and Barbara Mifsud. Click here to join: <a href="https://zoom.us/j/363885820">https://zoom.us/j/363885820</a>.

If you have missed any of the eConnections, then you can view all of the presentations by clicking on this link: <a href="https://rotaryeclub.org.au/econnections-with-dg-jane/">https://rotaryeclub.org.au/econnections-with-dg-jane/</a>

# **Club Zoom meeting**

Our next Zoom meeting will be held on *Tuesday 23 June at 7.30pm*. Access on the night is via the link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86142131783?pwd=NEwwUHk2TXcrajhEbFVkMzBPUXpldz09

### **Virtual Conference**

And....don't forget the Virtual Conference is available for viewing at <a href="https://whyalla2020.org.au/the-virtual-conference/">https://whyalla2020.org.au/the-virtual-conference/</a>

The Rotary Club of Gawler Light aims to provide enjoyment and foster fellowship between Rotarians and others through projects to improve

PO Box 1577, Gawler SA 5118

Meetings: Most Tuesdays 6.15pm for 6.30pm meal, (Optional)

7.15pm for 7.30pm meeting

Venue: Gawler Arms; 102 Murray St ,Gawler SA 5118.

Email: president@gawlerlightrotary.org

Website: www.gawlerlightrotary.org
Facebook: www.facebook.com/gawlerlightrotary
Instagram: @gawlerlightrotary





# Blasts from the Past—A Medley of Exchange Students



Florine Olivier crazy cricket supporter 25Nov2005



Carol Kinoshito and Julie Seizing 2003/4



Dawn Lo 3 months exchange student from China 2004



Presentation to Melaine Simone 2014



Sara Bouziz 2008

PO Box 1577, Gawler SA 5118

**Meetings:** Most Tuesdays 6.15pm for 6.30pm meal, (Optional) . 7.15pm for 7.30pm meeting

Venue: Gawler Arms; 102 Murray St ,Gawler SA 5118.

Email: president@gawlerlightrotary.org

Facebook: www.facebook.com/ gawlerlightrotary

Instagram: @gawlerlightrotary





# Members' Corner

The Zoom meeting was a show an tell of exotic artifacts including the following:

- Dave Cockshell: showed a DOX dental grinder which was originally invented by HTJ Edwards in 1933. It was a hand operated machine to 'grind in' the bite of full upper and full lower dentures
- Richard Tucker: displaying a Zulu stabbing spear
- Carol Valentine: has a book of pressed flowers from the holy land passed down from her grandfather
- Dick Milner: showed some dental objects and instruments from the cupboard of Dr King, a dentist from the 1950s
- Steve Redden: has a cow bell from the family farm that is still used to get kids to the dinner table
- Rob Eley: has an official program from the commissioning of HMAS Melbourne 28Oct1955
- Matthew Sanders: showed a newspaper article on the father's participation in the 1954 Redex Car Trial together with the official program which cost 2 shillings

#### Rotary District 9500 Youth Award 2019/20



# <u>District News from lan Howlett</u> Chair D9500 RYE Committee:

My stint as Chair of the D9500 RYE Committee is rapidly coming to its end and Paul Thomas (Northern Yorke RC) will be assuming the role as Chair of the newly merged District D9510 as of July 1st.

I would like to thank you personally for your help and support that you have given to the Rotary Youth Exchange Program over my time as both Chair and committee person. I really appreciated it! I have enjoyed the role and I am aware that together we have provided many of our students with an experience they will never forget, have learnt much from and whose lives are the better from it. However, we tend to forget the vital roles that our Clubs, our host parents and volunteers play in enabling this fantastic program to continue as it does. Please thank those often overlooked people for me!

The past few months have been harrowing for all of us, but we have got through it, albeit the program has been suspended for 12 months, but with growing hope I think we may see overseas students here amongst us once again sometime in 2021. Our next group of outbound students look like departing Australia in January 2022.

Currently, we have one student overseas in Denmark (Ella Dixon- Pt Augusta RC) and hoping to return January 2021, and 3 overseas students who will be going home fairly soon (Sara- Gawler RC, Ana- Pt Pirie RC and Jonas- Pt Lincoln RC).

I know that under Paul's leadership and with a supportive committee behind him, the program will continue to grow and give a lot more students the chance to go overseas to study and learn.

Again, thanks for your help and support





# Mystery Photo Competition: Peter Harper

.

What does this photograph depict?

